
MINUTES OF A REMOTE CALLED MEETING 
OF THE WOODBINE CITY COUNCIL 

August 24, 2020 
WOODBINE CITY HALL 

 
The Called meeting of the Woodbine City Council held on August 24, 2020 was called to order 
at 6:30 p.m. by Mayor Knight, with the following Councilors present via Remote Video 
Conference: Richard Baird, C.C. Higginbotham, Jr., Louise Mitchell and Phyllis Drummond.  
City officials present: City Administrator Samantha Young and City Clerk Lynn Courson.   
 
The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Richard Baird 
 
The invocation was led by Phyllis Drummond. 
 
Motion made by Richard Baird, seconded by Louise Mitchell, to approve the Agenda as 
presented.  Motion was unanimously approved and so declared by Mayor Knight. 
 
Samantha Young advised what items had been paid for with the CARES Act funds as well as 
that the City would make a donation via contract to Woodbine Elementary School in the amount 
of $25,000.00.  Ms. Young presented a Memorandum of Agreement (MOA) with Camden 
Connection for further disbursement of CARES Act funds.  Motion made by Richard Baird, 
seconded by Phyllis Drummond, to approve the MOA as presented.  Motion was unanimously 
approved and so declared by Mayor Knight. 
 
Samantha Young presented quotes for a generator for the Donald L. Mitchell Public Safety 
Building.  Motion made by Richard Baird, seconded by Louise Mitchell, to approve the quote 
from Generac in the amount of $22,396.00.  Motion was unanimously approved and so declared 
by Mayor Knight. 
 
Public Comments – None. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 6:59 p.m. 
 
 
 
 
       ________________________________ 

Kizziler Knight 
       Mayor 
Attest: ________________________ 
           M. Lynn Courson 
           City Clerk 


